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Town of Windsor Locks 
Economic and Industrial Development Commission 

Meeting at Town Hall, 2nd Floor 
July 25, 2024 

6:30 PM 
 

1. Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order by the Recording Secretary at 6:32 PM. 

2. Roll Call 

Present: Chaiman Doug Glazier, Frances Morena-D’Elia, Neal Cunningham, Shane O’Connor, 
 Bob Crochetiere, Kurt Brace 
Absent: Dave Montemerlo, Alan Gannuscio, Malekhai Paquette 
Guests: Bluevale Capital – Jefferson Huang, Scott Chen & Chrissy Martel 
 Attorney Paul Smith – Representing Bluevale Capital  

3. Approval of the Minutes from June 27, 2024 
Kurt Brace made a motion to approve the minutes from June 27, 2024.  Neal Cunningham 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed with a unanimous vote. 

4. Public Input on EIDC Matters Only – None 

5. Action Items 

a) Planning and Development Highlights 
1) 5 Ella Grasso Turnpike – Presentation by Bluevale Capital 
        Scott Chen of Bluevale Capital gave a synopsis of the company and described a few of  
 their completed projects as well as the demographics of the rental clientele occupying 

the residences.  He described their intention to rehabilitate the property at 5 Ella Grasso 
Turnpike – Bradley Inn from a hotel to a residential space with efficiency and 1-bedroom 
units.  A handout was provided to the commissioners to further illustrate their  
plans.  The Commission was given the opportunity to ask questions and discuss the 
project. 

b) Main Street Redevelopment – Update 
Chairman Doug Glazier read into the record a letter by First Selectman Scott Storms to  
update the Commission on the progress of the Main Street redevelopment and other 
development highlights in town (included as part of the minutes). 

6. Public Input – 5 Ella Grasso Turnpikc 
Barbara Palmer, 15 North Main St. – Barbara inquired about the number of units proposed and 
whether there would be subsidized housing.  Attorney Paul Smith answered that the units will 
be offered at the market rate. 
 
Bob Crochetiere asked about whether TIFF money will be used.  There won’t be TIFF money 
used for this project. 
 
Eric Marsh, 94 South Elm St. – although he is enthusiastic about the project, he stressed the  
importance of keeping the amount of affordable housing in Windsor Locks above 10%. 
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Peggy Sayers, 477 Denslow St. – clarified that the town is already at 12% occupancy rate for 
subsidized housing and will be higher with the development on Main St.  She reminded the 
Commission about other projects that were proposed for this location and the property behind 
it.  She stressed that it is important to keep access to the property behind this one so as not to  
lose it.  She also commented on the fire codes being brought up to date. 

John Savino, 128 Elm St. – likes the proposal and the likelihood that it would bring more people 
into our town. 

Bob Crochetiere inquired about pricing for the rental units.  We learned that the proposed cost, 
at this point, would be $1,200 for an efficiency and $1.600 for a 1-bedroom unit. 

7. Discussion for an August Meeting  
A motion was made by Neal Cunningham and seconded by Kurt Brace to cancel the August 
meeting scheduled for August 22, 2024.  The motion passed unanimously. 

8. Open Time 

9. Adjournment 
Neal Cunningham made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Bob Crochetiere seconded.  The 
meeting adjourned at 7:55. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Valerie Mercey 
EIDC Recording Secretary 
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